

# NEWSLETTER

# **MARCH 2019**

# 1. LOCKER FEES 1<sup>ST</sup> APRIL

Members are reminded that the Annual Fee for Lockers will be charged to your accounts on  $1^{st}$  April 2019.

The Annual Charges are as follows:-

Top Lockers \$850.00 Middle Lockers \$890.00 Bottom Lockers \$660.00 Large Lockers \$1,200.00

Please ensure your accounts have sufficient funds to cover this expenditure.

## 2. MUSIC NIGHT 29<sup>TH</sup> MARCH 2019

The Social Convenor together with the F& B Sub-Committee have organized MUSIC NIGHTS on Friday  $29^{th}$  March 2019 and Friday  $24^{th}$  May 2019.

This event will be on a trial basis and will consist of a set menu dinner. There is a limit of 6 tables of 12 persons and registration for the event is on a first come first serve basis. The cost is \$220.00 per person.

The entertainment will be a "Live Band" led by Donald Abraham who is a member of the Club and also a Professional Musician. "Live Music" will be provided between the 7:00pm to 11:00pm with breaks in between.

#### 3. NO PETS ALLOWED

Members are reminded that no pets are allowed into the premises of the Club at anytime.

### 4. <u>CLUB DE RECREIO SPORTS FACILITIES</u>

The Club Sports Facilities are designed and built for the respective sport activities only, i.e. tennis, hockey, lacrosse, lawn bowls and badminton, therefore other sport and leisure activities are not permitted.

To avoid potential danger/hazard, please <u>do not bring in and use</u> other sports equipment and accessories such as Frisbees, bicycles, kites, remote controlled flying objects, footballs, basket balls, etc., in the Club premises, Club house and Club Grounds. There will be some discretion on activities, subject to the Club Management's decision, when it relates to toddlers (1 - 3 years old).

#### 5. NOT SIGNING CLUB CHITS

Members are reminded to sign their chits and collect their membership cards before leaving the Club. Please do not leave your membership cards with the service staff overnight.

# 6. RETIREMENT OF DINING ROOM CAPTAIN

After 43 years of loyal service to the Club, Dining Room Captain Lam Kwai Hin will be retiring from service in early April 2019. His last day at work is 2<sup>nd</sup> April. On behalf of the General Committee, staff and members we wish him a happy retirement.

#### 7. NEWSLETTER ON THE WEBSITE

This will be the final Newsletter distributed by mail. In future all Section News and Newsletters will be included in the Club de Recreio Website and members can view this on www.clubderecreio.org

#### 8. MESSAGE FROM LACROSSE SECTION

A late Kung Hei Fat Choi everyone! Our lacrosse team wishes everyone a healthy and happy year to



come! In last October, our lacrosse team entered Hong Kong's very first HKLA 7's league. After 6 Sundays of this exciting tournament, our women's team captains Francis and Shelene, and our amazing players brought us the CHAMPION trophy!

Other good news, Alec Lau has been appointed as men's coach in last December. Head coach Mich said "I look forward to work with Alec to bring the team to another level. It will be another exciting year!"

#### Join us!

Be part of a fun and energetic team, feel free to contact the office, register on our notice board or email us cdrlacrosse@gmail.com

Sign up via the link on our Facebook page "Club De Recreio Lacrosse Team".



Date: Sundays, March 24, 31 & April 7, 14, 21, 28

Time: 1:30-2:30pm

Location: Club de Recreio, Jordan

Age: 5-12

Enquiry: cdrlacrosse@gmail.com

Course fee (6 sessions): club members \$1000, non-club members \$1200

\*\* Limited space! First come, first served (upon payment) \*\*

Leonard J. Rozario Honorary Secretary 1<sup>st</sup> March 2019